OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE
WASHINGTON, DC

January 20, 2023

Reed D. Rubinstein
611 Pennsylvania Ave SE #231
Washington, DC 20003

Mr. Rubinstein:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
request received on 23 December 2022 by the Office of the Director of National
Intelligence (ODNI), relating to the topic of the “Public Statement on the Hunter Biden
Emails.”

The request has been assigned ODNI tracking number DF-2023-00067. Be
advised, DNI-FOIA sent an email to AFL FOIA on 3 January 2023 regarding our
interpretation regarding item II.D and search limitations regarding item III.H. DNI-FOIA
has tolled this request pending your response, or up to ten working days from transmittal of
this letter. Please respond to DNI-FOIA regarding its interpretation of item I1.D; with that,
the toll will lift and processing of this request will continue. If no response is received
within ten working days, DNI-FOIA will proceed with the interpretation noted in our email.
Note, if the initial searches produce a large volume of hits, the ODNI FOIA team will be in
contact to discuss ways to clarify the scope with the aim to identify those records which are
most responsive to this request.

The ODNI waives those fees associated with the initial processing of this request.

For assistance with any aspect of this request, please contact the ODNI FOIA
Office at dni-foia@dni.gov or (703) 275-1313. Additional support is available through
the FOIA Public Liaison at dni-foia-liaison@dni.gov and through the Office of
Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National Archives and Records
Administration, which also offers mediation services regarding FOIA requests. OGIS can
be reached by mail at 8601 Adelphi Road, Room 2510, College Park, MD 20740-6001;
telephone at (202) 741-5770 or toll-free at (877) 684-6448; fax at (202) 741-5769; or
email at ogis(@nara.gov.

Sincerely,
AL L f?o,
Greg Koch

Chief, Information Management Office
FOIA Public Liaison



